LITTLE PEOPLE'S GOLF CHAMPIONSHIPS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING
Saturday, June 17, 2017
Westview Golf Course, Quincy, Illinois
 President Nan Ryan called the meeting to order. Others in attendance were: Sherry Beckenholdt, Tracy and Mike Lawrence, Julie Glover, Mary Jo Hunt, Chris Duerr, Carol Halsey, Jim and Judy Schonhoff, 
Holly Cain, David Morgan, Maureen Garrity, and Judy Wilper.
Mary Jo Hunt nominated Ryan as Chairperson; Mike Lawrence seconded. Hunt nominated Judy Wilper as secretary; Lawrence seconded.
Ryan named the three new Advisory Team members:  Bev Bockhold (Registration), Paige Cain (Junior Representative), and Ryan Schuenke (Attorney).
OLD BUSINESS
 The Treasurer's report was summarized by Hunt.  Ryan took control of website (with a lot of help) and that saved some $1,300. Ryan said the website is hosted by ETC Computerland and that she had "limited capabilities of making changes on the website".   Motion to accept report made by Holly Cain, seconded by Judy Schonhoff.
 Credit card activity was up: $23,000 last year (already over $25,000 this year).
Callaway donated balls again this year. The picnic is again sponsored by Refreshment Services Pepsi, the Herald Whig, and WGEM.  HyVee is a new picnic co-sponsor and is also catering the picnic.
Sponsors are down this year.  Ryan asked everyone on the Board to try to get two new sponsors for next year.
Debbie Davis, mother of one of the players, has volunteered her Ball State Cardinal Communications staff to work on additional exposure for Little People’s on social media, along with the assistance of Teresa Huner. This is the third year that Cardinal Communications will be working with Little People’s.  Teresa first put Little People’s on the social media ‘map’, and we owe her many thanks for her work in promoting Little People’s.
NEW BUSINESS
Tracy Lawrence said the raffle this year includes a Callaway stand bag, a driver, a putter, several autographed items. Tickets are 3 for $10, 7 for $20.  She hopes to go over the $1000-mark in sales. (Note – we made $1500 on the raffle in 2017)
 Mary Jo Hunt said contestant gifts include a logoed duffle bag, bag of tees and ball markers, Jr Golf Magazine, Par Bars, 20 % off coupon from Garb for all players, plus a 50% off coupon for division winners.
 Ryan said that winners here can qualify for six other tournaments.  There are 4 entries from China, several from Canada, one from Puerto Rico, and one from Guatemala.
Volunteers have bright yellow shirts this year.  Ryan mentioned that picnic was "free" to all Team and Board Members and spouses.
 Last year Christine's gave back $560 as our "percentage", Ryan said this was a "very good deal for us."
Mike Lawrence said he had one person to pick up at the airport, flying in on a private jet.  Use of a vehicle from Ford and Little Jess have been donated.  The water trailer is full of ice and several coolers will be on starting holes and out on the course.
 The tournament is up on entries, 258 now. Fifteen 18 year olds, 4 entrants from China, one from Puerto Rico, 1 from Guam, and 3 from Canada.
 
 No one applied for scholarships this year so Ryan offered scholarship money to the Play Junior Golf out of Canada. Tri-State Junior Golf offered three scholarships: two were accepted.
 We lost Lee Osborn this year. He has been honored by an area near the gazebo.
 Ryan again reiterated that all should read and respond to e-mails. She also reminded everyone that the players could not have cell phones and parents must keep cell phones off while on the course. She said Pepsi again sponsored the tournament with a total of $8,000 and they have agreed to again sponsor next year!
 As there was no other business, Hunt made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Carol Halsey.
Respectfully submitted,
Judy Wilper
Judy Wilper, Secretary
